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Issue 10- Week 10 - Term 2 4 July, 2024

Dear Families and community, 

Staffing Update

Happy Week 10! I can’t believe that we are wrapping up another term. Our Kindergarten
students have already attended a whole semester of Primary School.
I am pleased to reflect on the remarkable achievements and growth we have
witnessed within our school community. The dedication and collaborative spirit of our
students, educators, staff, and parents have truly made this term memorable and
impactful.

Mr Mike Hancott is moving to China! His wife has a new job over there and his last day
with us is this Friday. Mr Michael Lawrence will be replacing him from the beginning of
Term 3. White class know Mr Lawrence really well so the transition should hopefully be a
smooth one
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Mr Smith will be joining our LPS family again next term. He will be teaching Violet class
on Wednesday’s and Thursday’s. He will resume his duties as sports coordinator next
year, as Miss Graham is doing a great job of it this year.



Festival of Instrumental Music

Last week our students participated in the festival of
instrumental music at the Sydney Opera House. We
represented our school in the recorder and the violin section.
It was a great experience for everyone involved. 

 I am so proud of the opportunities that we provide our students here at Lawson PS. Not
only do we provide quality education to our students in the classroom, our wonderful
staff provide other opportunities outside of school too.  Most recently we have been
accepted for the first time, into the Schools Spectacular 2024 for both Choir and Dance.
This is such a great achievement for our students. 

 Opportunities for our Students 
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Tickets are now on sale and we strongly encourage schools to utilise the early bird 10%
discount by purchasing before Friday 2 August 2024. Visit the Ticketek website to
purchase tickets now.

Film By and Game Changer Challenge

We are actively engaging in the Game Changer Challenge, busily creating surveys to
parents, videos and much more. Our film by club is underway and students are creating
short films to enter into the competition. Hopefully a few of our videos get chosen 😊

 



If you need to come and see me for any reason, please do, my door is usually
open. If it’s not, please make an appointment with the front office staff.

Thank you once again for your continued support and partnership. Together, we
will build on the achievements of this term and create even greater opportunities
for our students in the future.

P&C
Our wonderful P&C committee are always formulating ways to support our students
and school. Fun food day is this Friday! I hope you all enjoy your delicious pizza. If you
are interested, please join the committee to see how you to can support our school.

Kind regards,
Mrs Hayley Cross
Relieving Principal

Thank you for a wonderful term everyone

Wishing you all a restful and enjoyable break ahead.

I will be flying to Queensland to visit my sisters and enjoying some time at home in my
garden. 



TERM 2 2024
Week 10

NAIDOC Week
Friday 5 July: Assembly Aqua :1.50pm
Friday 5 July: P&C Fun Food Day
Friday 5 July: Last Day of Term

Term 3 2024
Week 1

Monday 22 July: School Development Day - No Students
Tuesday 23 July: Students Return to School

Friday 26 July: 101 Days of School This Year: K-6
Week 2

Wednesday 31 July: Pyjama Day
Friday 2nd August: Assembly Purple

Week 3
Monday 5th August: Athletics Carnival: K-6

Office News

 

Student Absence
 

If a student is absent,we ask that you use the school Sentral App.
Should you not have access to this app, please call the front office
to receive a linking code. Please do not email the school email
address to advise of absences. 

Permission Notes
 

Whenreturning permission notes for school activities it is a legal requirement to return a
SEPARATE permission note for each child. If you pay online it is still necessary to return the
permission note to the office. . Please ensure your child/s full name and class are on the
permission note. LATE NOTES WILL NOT BE ACCEPTED Please do not email permission notes
to the school email address. Original notes must be handed into the front office. For P&C
events such as fun food, uniform shop, school caps etc… please do not pay online through
the school website or School Bytes. 

t

Anaphylaxis and Asthma Action Plans” 

These need to beupdated by your Doctoror at your annual consultant date.
Please ensure your child’s updated Epi-pens and action plans are provided to the
office as a matter of urgency. For students with Asthma, please ensure we have
an updated action plan and Ventolin that is in date, as some inhalers may expire
during the year. For those students which have allergies and require an anti-
histamine, please ensure you provide these to the office



STAGE 3 HAVE BEEN
WORKING HARD AT HOME,
RESEARCHING A SIGNIFICANT
AUSTRALIAN EVENT OR
PERSON. 



www.lawsonpandc.com
Lawson Public School P&C
lawsonpandc@gmail.com

 ood est riday

Guess what we’re having
for our first riday? 

Every ortnight will be a P&C 
 ood est

Lawson P&C
Newsletter

Term 2, Week 10

Coming up
Term 2

Friday 5 July - Fun Food Day

Sunday 21 July - P&C BBQ Magpie Markets

Tuesday 13 August - P&C Meeting (in person or remote)

Friday 2 August - Food Fest Friday

Stall of Champions at the Athletics Carnival

Cuppa After the Book Parade

Term 3

The P&C are bringing some big
(and small!) FUNdraising

events in 2024!!
We are assisting the school leaders with

raising funds for much needed
air conditioning in the library and classrooms.

Help the P&C improve our school community by
sharing your time to help us with our fundraising

events or supporting us by getting 
your kids involved!

AnotherSUCCESSFULevent



Get Involved

Fundraising
The P&C regularly runs fundraising

events which aim to be
fun, inclusive, and affordable.

In 2024 our students and school
community have loved our Easter

fundraisers, Harmony Day, and
Mothers Day events. 

It is only with the support of our
school community that the P&C

continues to thrive so WE can
support our school community.

You don't need to be a member to volunteer!!
Every P&C fundraising event is run by P&C members and non-members who

are all part of the school community. 
Volunteering your time is invaluable to these events and our gratitude is

shown in every improvement we make to the school community and in every
school led event to which we contribute to lessen the cost for our families.



W katoomba-h.schools.nsw.edu.au  

2025 Year 7 Enrichment Class Applications 
 

Katoomba High School will be assessing Year 6 students who are seeking to enrol in the 2025 Year 7 
Enrichment Class on Tuesday 27 August 2024. Students will be assessed on their skills in 
Mathematics, Reading & Language and Writing. There will be ONE session this year. 

 On the day, students should bring recess. No equipment is required for the test. Pens are provided.

If you would like your Year 6 son or daughter to be considered for the Year 7 Enrichment Class please 
email sharon.schloeffel2@det.nsw.edu.au, School Administration Officer, by Friday, 2 Aug 2024. 

If you have any questions regarding the testing, please contact Melinda Mungai, Deputy Principal: 
melinda.mungai@det.nsw.edu.au or Nick Long, Enrichment Coordinator: 
nicholas.long@det.nsw.edu.au, or phone the school: 4782 2622. 

•

• 

Your child’s name, gender, primary school

Parent contact details, email 

A session confirmation email will be sent to you prior to the testing day. If your child is unable to attend 
on the day, please contact the school immediately. 

 

Martin Street Katoomba NSW 2780 
PO Box 294 Katoomba NSW 2780 

F (02) 4782 5976 
katoomba-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
(02) 4782 2622 

Session 1

Tuesday, 27 August 2024 

 

When registering please provide the following information: 

T 
E 

 

Tess Devine Principal
Katoomba High School

 There will be a backup day if your child is unwell and unable to attend. 

Arrive at 9.00am:

Finish: 1.00 pm Parents arrive 12.45 

 for a prompt 9.15 am start 



WHERE YOU CAN FIND

· Activities calendar for children, youth and families

· Parenting programs and support groups

· Local services to support your family 

Visit strongerfamilies.net.au 

Programs & activities
for families in the 
Blue Mountains 



School Holidays
 

Come and join the fun with NPWS ranger-guided activities for
kids, teens and families. Discover, create, imagine and explore!

Things to do in the
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Grand Cliff Top Walk
guided tour 
Join a Discovery Ranger on a 3 hour guided tour
along the Wentworth Falls section of the newly
constructed trail. Learn about the unique
ecosystems and how this spectacular 19km walk on
Gundungurra country was created. 

For bookings visit: www.nationalparks.nsw.gov.au/things-to-do/
guided-tours/grand-cliff-top-walk-guided-tour

Saturdays 6 July, 13 July, 20 July • 9:30am–12:30pm

new

http://www.nationalparks.nsw.gov.au/things-to-do/guided-tours/grand-cliff-top-walk-guided-tour
http://www.nationalparks.nsw.gov.au/things-to-do/guided-tours/grand-cliff-top-walk-guided-tour


Join our team this July for some
exciting school holiday activities. 

For more information and bookings visit
www.nationalparks.nsw.gov.au/kids-and-family-activities 
Holiday activities $20 per person. All activities are onsite at Blackheath from
10am-12pm, except for Spotlight which is held in Katoomba from 5pm-7pm.
Meet 15 mins before activity start time. 
T 02 4784 7301 E BlueMtns.Education@environment.nsw.gov.au

The Buzz on Bees
Monday 8 July • Blackheath

The Buzz on Bees
Wednesday 17 July • Blackheath

Aboriginal Games for Kids
Thursday 11 July • Blackheath

Spotlight
Friday 12 July • Katoomba

Spotlight
Thursday 18 July • Katoomba

Navigation, Mapping
and Orienteering
Tuesday 9 July • Blackheath

Leaping Lizards
Wednesday 10 July • Blackheath

Leaping Lizards
Friday 19 July • Blackheath

Navigation, Mapping
and Orienteering
Tuesday 16 July • Blackheath
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lS lL lB lJ For the Small and Curious Living Country Bush Alive Junior Rangers
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Grand Cliff Top Walk
Guided Tour 
Saturdays 6 July, 
13 July, 20 July 
9:30am–12:30pm



Join us for Chess Club in Term 3.
Great for beginners wanting to
learn, pros looking for an opponent,
and everyone in between. Sydney
Academy of Chess will lead this
8-week series. 

Scan or click for bookings
and more information

$100 per student for 8 sessions.
Bookings essential.

For 8–14 year-olds
Tuesdays 30 July - 17 September
4.30pm | Penrith City Library

With Sydney
Academy of
Chess

Chess Club

4732 7891
penrith.city/library








